
            Princeton Police Department 

                               Memorandum 

 

 

To:  Princeton City Council 

Date:  04/20/2022 

Regarding:  Update with K9 plush replica Bogey 

From:  Chief Todd Frederick 

 

Officer Cederberg and members of the Department started the plush replica K9 Bogey 

fundraising project approximately 10 days ago.  The profit from the first round of sales was 

$1,045.00.  One hundred fifty (150) dogs were sold in the span of five (5) days.  We are in the 

process of ordering 250 more dogs with Hero Industries for the second round of the fundraiser, 

with the plan to have to have dogs (Bogey) available through the summer to sell at various 

events.  After completion of the second round, we will create dogs for “Skar” and “Jet” to do an 

“in Memory of” campaign / fundraiser.   

The funds raised will offset expenses associated with the K9 program. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chief Todd Frederick 
Princeton Police Department 


